The Therapist’s Corner
The Holidays Are Over: Now What?

The most depressing month of the year? You guessed it. Many people have given the month of January the distinction as the saddest of them all. Makes sense, doesn’t it? Springtime brings the end of the cold and the rain and the reason so many of us moved to northern California in the first place: the perfect weather (I’m sure most people have seen the sign in downtown Redwood City proclaiming its’ “Climate Best by Government Test.”). By the time June rolls around school is out and with the summer months ahead there’s plenty to look forward to. The fall brings the changing of the leaves (at least some of them), more perfect weather and ushers in the holiday season. That pretty much leaves the winter months with January taking the prize. In fact, one British study declared the third Monday in January as “Blue Monday,” the worst day of all. Here in Redwood Shores, January brings the end of our own festival of lights, “Light Up the Shores.” Santa has come and gone back to the North Pole, Christmas trees are out by the curb and menorahs are packed away, not to be seen again until next Chanukah. 
Of course, January doesn’t really have to be so depressing after all. Something to keep in mind are those nasty little New Year’s resolutions many people make. Actually, they’re not really nasty at all as typically people often choose to do something healthy, such as losing weight or to stop smoking, or to exercise more. Just be careful with them. Choose to do something realistically achievable, and perhaps break it into smaller, more manageable goals. Unless you’re extraordinarily dedicated, planning to run a marathon after not having run at all previously is probably just a set up for disappointment and pain.
What about those parties? They don’t just have to happen in December. It’s important to maintain social interaction throughout the year, whether it be with friends and family, religious groups or perhaps even with volunteering. Someone I met with years ago said that he likes to plan his next vacation shortly after returning from one. Seems like a great way to mitigate feeling disappointed that a joyous time has come to an end. Of course, let’s not forget the importance of maintaining healthy dietary habits, and exercise throughout the year as well the usual stress management concepts such as getting enough sleep, setting aside time for pleasure and limiting the use of alcohol.
The holidays are over. The parties have stopped and the weather is just going to get worse. Welcome to January: the most depressing month of the year. Does it have to be?
Of course not. There’s plenty you can do to make it different – much different. 
Happy New Year from The Therapist’s Corner!

Scott M. Granet, LCSW is a long-time resident of Redwood Shores, and is director of the OCD-BDD Clinic of Northern California in Redwood City. He would like to hear your suggestions for future columns, and can be reached at 650-599-3325 or sgranet@ocd-bddclinic.com.

** Article first appeared in the January 2014 edition of The Pilot, the community newsletter for Redwood Shores, CA.

